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RECREATION 

 LBP (youth baseball) and LSP (youth softball) is going very well, we have almost as 

many girls as we do boys this year. 

 More Summer Programming has been added and has been included in the booklet. 

 The final draft of the Lansing Parks, Recreation and Trails master plan has been 

completed with some minor changes.  I met with several people and have listened to 

some concerns regarding parts of the plan.  

 We have been working at the school helping with some field maintenance because they 

are gracious enough to allow us to use their facilities when we need to. 

 The new website is very close to being completed; it has gone out to each department to 

make changes.   

 Next week we will be switching to a Cloud based server system, this should save the 

Town thousands of dollars going forward. 

PARKS 

 The campground is now open for the season.  

 We will be hosting a car show at Myers Park on June 5th. 

 With the construction out by the lighthouse we did have to remove a bench, weather 

station and walkway. We hope to have everything back in place soon. 

 The beachfront was cleaned up, you will notice a large pile of trees and limbs out on the 

point that we may burn on Memorial Day. 

 The water at Myers Park has been turned on for the season, we have been dealing with 

some issues with our aging infrastructure. 

 Speed bumps have been installed at Myers Park. 

 We continue to work on an exceptionally large fundraiser that will benefit many children 

in the area, stay tuned. We are extremely excited about hosting this event. 

 


